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         “Opere et Veritate”  1 John  3,18 

Brothers all: 
 
As our events are ramping up, let’s review last 
month activities.   
 
Oktoberfest was truly a momentous affair. 
Starting with outstanding food and beverage 
provided by the volunteers who did such a 
great job, the afternoon was filled with music, 
games and awards.  
 
We were honored with the presence of State 
Deputy Sandy Hillsman and Past State Deputy 
Rick Sisko and their families.  Also in attend-
ance was State Membership Director, Scott 
Read.  The blessings were delivered by      
Monsignor Kiernan, and Monsignor Marren       
attended as well.    
 
While we received many awards, most notable 
were our Star Council Award and the naming 
of SK Bill Camden as State Recruiter of the 
Year.  We then surprised Sir Knight Deacon 
Ken Melvin and wife Linda with their  50th 
Wedding Anniversary framed certificate. 
 
Once again we were able to provide honor to 
our fallen Brothers and Sir Knights, while 
providing comfort to their families with The 
Mass of Remembrance. Having received notes 
of appreciation from many attendees, this 
event remains a sincere opportunity to recog-
nize these Brothers.  This year’s Mass was our 
best attended to date, and we look forward to 
seeing all of you next year. 
 
The Pennies for Heaven Campaign is progress-
ing positively, Thanks!  As a reminder, the 
blue bucket will be on the check-in desk await-
ing loose change from all. Your contributions 
are starting to add up.  
  
Bingo continues to surprise and is now profita-
ble.  At the request of Monsignor Marren, we 
have begun making donations to Sophia Acad-
emy from the proceeds.  Congratulations to 
Brother Dominic Palermo, and all who have 
helped make this happen.  
 
If you didn’t attend this year’s Fall Festival, 
then you missed a tremendous parish-wide 

event.  The Fall Festival included a convoy of 
Food Trucks featuring a multitude of cuisines.  
The Knights sold beer, wine, and soft drinks to 
all.  We opened McGivney Hall to wide-screen 
football viewing.  
 
The entertainment on the main stage provided 
music for everyone.  Saturday commenced 
with the Fun Run followed by the Living      
Rosary.  We should all thank the FAA for    
approval to launch the Rosary balloons. 
 
The afternoon featured the Cooking Squad, as 
they took center stage.  We specialized in Brats 
and Burgers.  Thanks to Greg and John for 
manning the grill.  We served beverages 
throughout the afternoon and into the evening.  
Thanks for everyone who helped so diligently 
to make this a success. 
 
November brings even more activities, some 
yet to be confirmed.  Currently, they are as 
follows: 
 
Dunwoody City – Clean/Shine Day      Nov. 1st  

Messiah Concert                                 Nov.  7,8,9 

Cub Scout/Knight Spaghetti Dinner     Nov. 8th 

Monastery of the Holy Spirit Lecture   Nov. 8th 

Keep Christ in Christmas                    Nov. 22nd  

Monsignor’s Parish Christmas Party  Nov 29th  

Atlanta Food Bank  Event                        TBD 

Sophia Academy Thanksgiving Lunch    TBD 

 
Let’s all make a genu-
ine effort to participate 
and give back for all 
that we have received.  
 
See you there. 
 

Vivat Jesus, 
Dean Trantow 
Grand Knight 
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New Brothers from Oct. 28th Exemplification 

 

       Gregory Gillins             Dave Hartman            Tom Livengood 

      Brenden O’Neil             Warren Schmitz           Gert Kampfer      

 Msgr. James Fennessy    Deacon Rick Medina 2 

 
 

No Picture yet available 
 

4th degree transfer  
from St. Andrew Council 

 
Five new 1st degree    

 brothers joined. 
 

Gert Kampfer returns from 
the Georgia Tech Council. 

 
Msgr. Fennessey is actually 
a 3rd degree brother, not a 
1st degree as reported last 
month. He will go for 4th. 

 
4th degree Deacon Rick  

Medina is transferring from 
the St. Andrew Council. 
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Seven New 2nd Degree Brothers—Oct. 15th 

3 

We had seven new 2nd degree candidates progress at Atlanta Council 660 on Wednesday, October 15th. Shown 
are (L-R) Edward Zieseniss, Ronald Curtis, Deacon-in-Formation Guilermo (Hedy) Sevilla, Vincent Annaloro, 
Glenn Ruffenach, Paul McKee, and Mark Nucera. Four of them had just become 1st degree on Sept. 30th and 
were featured last month. Attending with them as sponsors were Dick Marklein and Chancellor Bill Camden. 

Outlaw Family Joins Council/Assembly 

We have now received photos of our three new Sir Knight transfer brothers 
from the Outlaw Family. Father Tony is shown with his oldest son Chris (24) 
and his youngest son Mike (22) who is a member of the US Marines. Welcome !! 

Antonio (Tony) Outlaw        Viorel (Chris) Outlaw           Costel (Mike) Outlaw 
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Seminarian Brother John Klein Goes to Rome 
Here is an update from our 1st degree council member, Brother John Klein, LC, from Rome. 
He has now entered into Theology study for the next three years. He is an ordained Brother of 
the Legionaires of Christ and is working toward the priesthood. 
 
Our own council member will become our fourth seminarian for RSVP  (Refund Support     
Vocation Program).  We will attempt to obtain updates like this from each of our four semi-
narians and pass them along to the members showing the immense value of this Order-wide 
RSVP program we support. Brother Klein has volunteered to give any of his council brothers 
a private tour of Rome, if we happen to visit there. 

My Brothers in Christ,           
 

      I hope that this finds all of you well as you begin a new school  or work 
year.  Wow, tomorrow will be the end of my first 5 weeks in Rome.  It has flown 
by so quickly.  In the midst of all of the business though, I have had many of 
you in mind.  God is good and is leading all of us on an adventure.  The more 
we surrender ourselves to Christ and launch out into the unknown for Him the 
more we find he guides us to ever more beautiful and diverse paths.  I just 
wanted to share a few things that have been happening with me these past 
weeks since you all too are a part of my vocation and mission.  God in a special 
way has called me to pray for each of you and share my life with you!  Thank 
you for all your prayers for me! 
 
So far I am doing okay with the languages.  I am starting to more or less        
understand and communicate in Spanish in the house with the brothers.  As 
well, I can understand some of the homilies we have been receiving in Italian 

since we had a two week intensive Italian course upon arrival here.  Learning new languages is a very 
humbling experience because you have to become as a child again relearning how to say the most basic of 
phrases.  This new language experience is a great way for me to trust more in God.  It is hard but trusting 
is never easy. 

 
I have had the grace to get out into the city of Rome about 10 times already.  The Vatican Museums, which 

houses much of the most famous works of Raphael and Michelangelo, is breathtaking.  The Sistine Chapel 
is gorgeous as well.  Hopefully you all once in your life will get to make it out here and see it.  Five million 
people a year go through the Vatican Museums!  St Peters Basilica, as well, is the most incredible building 
I have ever stepped it.  Its size is tremendous and the art timeless.  God has reserved this wonder of the 
world rightfully for Himself and His Vicar the Pope!  As well I have gotten to visit many of the other     
Basilicas here (where I pray for all of you!) and plazas. 

 
We had the grace to host 140 newly ordained bishops from around the world here this past week.  Each year 

the Congregation for Bishops has a week-long training for newly ordained bishops and our seminary hosts 
it.  It was a grace to be able to serve and attend to all the bishops.  As a treat too, we had a different     
Cardinal celebrate mass for us every day!  The first day was Cardinal  Pietro Parolin the Secretary of 
State for the Vatican (2nd behind the Pope in authority in the Church!) come and celebrate Mass for us.  I 
as well got to serve the Mass.  Pretty neat!  During the week we also had a beautiful Mass with the bishops 
in St Peters.  There were 3 Bishops from Iraq and Syria too and they gave us some talks on how the  
Christians in Iraq are faring against ISIS.  The situation is not good so please pray for those suffering in 
Iraq and Syria.  As well always pray for your local bishops, they have much more than we can imagine on 
their plates each day. 

 
Finally this week we have a few days to breathe before we start 8 days of Spiritual Exercises (a 8 day silent 

retreat made annually).  The retreat for us starts on Friday of this week.  Soon after it ends, on Oct 6th, we 
start classes.  I will be beginning my first of 3 years of theology,  my last three years before ordination! 

 
Thank you for your prayers and I wish all of you a grace filled few months.  You are in my prayers and please 
email me if you ever plan on heading out to Rome so I can meet up with you!!! 
 
In Christ,    Brother John Klein.  ( jklein@legionaires.org) 4 



5 

 

S 
E 
P 
T 
E 
M 
B 
E 
R 

 
 

O 
C 
T 
O 
B 
E 
R 

5 



6 

 

Council Pumpkins Still Selling Well 
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Brother Jim Masak is 
swamped with young 
customers on October 
26th as the magic date 

of Halloween nears. 
 

Sales have been steady 
throughout the season. 

We expect another 
healthy boost for our 

charities from this 
year’s pumpkin patch, 

about equal to last 
year. 

 
We thank all the  
brothers, wives, 

 siblings, and high 
school kids needing 
community service 
points that manned 

our sales desk through-
out  the month. 

Steven Strong is Knight-of-the-Month 

 

October 2014 
Winner 

 
Our Family 

Life Chairman 
 

We didn’t even 
mention that he 
is a 4th degree 
member of the 
Honor Guard. 

 
Some guys do it 

all. 

6 
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Our Deceased Knights Mass of Remembrance 
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On October 15th, as is our custom,  
we solemnly honored our now 49 
deceased council knights, as well as   
6 non-council brothers from our 
Watters Assembly. 
 
A candle was lit for each of the 55 
brothers who have passed to glory. 
Many of their widows were present 
and joined us for the reception in 
McGivney Hall afterward. 
 
This event is our most moving one 
of the year. All brothers and their 
families should strive to attend this 
Mass of Remembrance every year. 
 
Eventually, one of those candles 
will be lit in your honor. We have 
five Masses said for every newly-
deceased brother according to our 
bylaws.     Memento Mori. 
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On Sunday, October 5th, we held another beautiful  Oktoberfest Picnic at the private Rivermont 
Park on Barnwell Road. Cost was free to all knights, family, guests, and candidates for knighthood 
and their parties. We provided meat entrees and drinks.  Members brought sides. Weather was 
perfect. 
 
This year we were honored to have the Georgia State Deputy Sanford Hillsman present our Star 
Council Award and give Chancellor Bill Camden his top state Recruiter Award. Also awarded was 
a Star District Award to Stan Wasowski and a 50 year marriage certificate to Deacon Ken   
Melvin and wife Linda. Our sincere thanks to Past State Deputy, Rick Sisko, for the park. 

Successful Oktoberfest at Rivermont Picnic 

 8 
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Every year the various churches in the Dunwoody area join together for a day of cleanup around 
Dunwoody. In the past All Saints has had a very weak turnout compared to other local churches. 
 
This year the All Saints Council will provide food services (at least) for this work day with our 
cooker in Brook Run Park. Many other physical challenges await the community. Our Brother  
Jim Maloney is the contact point for All Saints Parish participation at jimarn@bellsouth.net. 
 
Please show the community our All Saints Spirit on this very important day. Spend a few hours with 
us and let’s make Dunwoody a more beautiful and clean  place to live. It’ll be fun too. 

Dunwoody Beautification Day November 1st !! 

9 
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Tickets will be on sale at our Council Business Meeting on November 4th for this 
Beautiful musical production put on by the Missionaries of the Poor. 

10 
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Council Supports Cub Scout Spaghetti Dinner 

Support the All Saints Cub Scout Pack 434 while eating a great value meal!!  Many of our 
knights have youngsters in this wonderful youth organization. Our brother Chris Callison 
is the current leader of the Pack. All proceeds go to the cubbies. Mark your calendars. 
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“Desserts With Santa” December 6th 
On Saturday, December 6th,  our Council will celebrate our 19th  annual  
“Desserts With Santa” Party in the Activities Building (GYM) from 9:30 AM 
until Noon.  It’s open to all families of the parish, including  friends and neigh-
bors, so we should have a great crowd.   
 
This year we will have all the favorite activities such as:  Balloon Man, Face 
Painting, Humongous Craft Area (THANKS to PRESCHOOL STAFF), Christ-
mas Music, lots of goodies to eat and drink, and of course a chance to get a   
picture with SANTA.   
 
Again this year we will be helping the Dunwoody Police with their Christmas 
collection of unwrapped Toys/Games.  Any child bringing in a new UN-
WRAPPED  toy or game will receive their photo with Santa FREE. 
 
We are proud to sponsor this event and enjoy seeing the happiness of all the     
children AND adults that attend. 
 
How can YOU help make this a success? 
 
1.  Make plans to attend with your children and/or grandchildren.  Only $6.00 
PER FAMILY plus another donation of $3.00 for a picture with Santa (FREE 
with a donated Toy/Game).  
 
2. We need YOU to help us set up and then staff the various activities during 
the party.  If you can help on Friday Night-Dec 5th (set-up starts at 6:30 PM) 
or Saturday-Dec 6 (9 AM - 2PM, please contact John Buchholz at 770-458-5670 
or  jkbuch@aol.com . 
  
 We’ll have sign-up sheets at the November 4 Council meeting. 

  See you there. 

 12 
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Conyers Monastery Lecture Series Suggested 

The Georgia State Council has encouraged all Knights to attend this lecture 
and support the Conyers Monastery in every way possible. 13 
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 Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP) Retreat 

Attached is the brochure that can be used to reserve room in the 
Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP) retreats already scheduled for 
February 2015. There are independent retreats for men and women. 
Save the date of the men’s retreat and encourage your wife to 
schedule the women’s. 
 
Over 50 knights have attended this spiritually-uplifting retreat over 
the past three years. You may also sign up on the All Saints web site 
allsaints.us if you wish. Handouts will be provided in church as well 
during the coming months. Join Us. 

14 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
 

Donated $500 to the Downtown Homeless Shelter that 
the Knights will man on Feb 15 and March 1. 

 
Council is actively promoting the Missionaries of the 

Poor play “Messiah” at Gwinnett Arena. 
 

Provided food services at Dunwoody Butterfly Festival 
and our parish Life Teen event.  

 
Donated $150 to purchase Habitat for Humanity             

t-shirts for volunteers. 
 

Continued our collections  via a box at the door of 
McGivney Hall for “Pennies for Heaven” spare change 

given to Conyers Monastery. 
 

Donated $2,000 to the charity “People Making Pro-
gress” requested by Mario Commito. 

 
Sponsoring four diocesan seminarians for 2014. Two  
became priests this year. Two new candidates added. 

 
Our acolyte teams served at all parish funerals. 

 

Parish Bingo—Great October Night! 

 

Our Parish Bingo Accountant, Ralph O’Connor, reported that the October 23rd event drew         
another very respectable 127 paying players. About $1,000 in prizes were awarded . It appears that 
the parish has embraced this fun social and charitable endeavor.  Spread the word. Cost is $15 for 
a whole evening of fun and fellowship. Because of Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays, the event 

will move to the 3rd Thursdays in November and December.  See you November 20th. 

15 

  Ernie Spencer, Caller 
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Pay Council Dues Electronically !! 

Your All Saints 11402 is steadily moving into the 21st Century by instituting  more 
and more electronic initiatives to make council communications even better. 

As a result of a number of requests, we now have a PayPal account set up. 

      Here is how you can use it to pay your dues: 
 
Go to our website:  http://www.kc11402.org. 
 
Click on the "Members Enter Here" tab. 
 
Your Member Name is your last name. 
 
Your Password is your Member Number on your   
membership card. 
 
Under member menu click on the PayPal link. 
 
If you have a PayPal account you can sign in and it  
allows you to use your credit card or bank account. 
 
Your 2014 dues are $42 to cover the slightly extra  
cost of this convenient online way to pay your dues. 
 
If you prefer, send a check to me at the below  

address for $40 payable to “KofC Council 11402”       
or bring $40 cash or check to our next monthly  
meeting on Tues. 11/4//2014.   
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Greg Crnkovich, Financial Secretary 
2033 Woodland Way 
Dunwoody, GA   30338-3047 

 
4th Degree  - Saturday, November 8th, Sonesta Hotel, Duluth.  We have about a dozen         
candidates going. 
 
2nd Degree  - Tuesday, November 15th, St. Brigid Council, Johns Creek, GA 
 
3rd Degree—Saturday, November 22nd, St. Lawrence Council, Lawrenceville, GA 
 
 
1st Degree  - Tuesday,  November 25th at All Saints McGivney Hall --- Candidates by 6:45 PM. 
 
2nd Degree  - Wednesday, November 26th, St. Benedict Council, Duluth, GA 
 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”, 
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).  

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 

16 
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As your working life progresses, your priorities will likely shift. Many major life 
events (weddings, births, education costs for children, etc.) are probably behind 
you. Your focus shifts to those “golden” retirement years when you can enjoy your 
hobbies, grandchildren, travel or simply relax at home.  

 
During my career as a field agent, I’ve had members ask me what they should 

do with a sum of money they are looking to “dump” somewhere for safe keeping.  
 
First, I tell them that there is no safer place to put their money than with the 

Knights of Columbus. No one has ever lost money using our retirement products. 
There are no risks assumed by you, the members. Second, I ask the member a 
question: Is this money to “live on” or “leave on”? 

 
I ask this because the answer makes all the difference. If you want a guaranteed 

flow of cash in retirement, one of our annuity options might meet your needs. If 
this money is intended as a gift for grandchildren, to assist your wife in the event 
of your passing or to give to your favorite charity, a Single Premium Whole Life 
policy might be the best product.  

 
When it comes to decisions about your finances and your family’s future, don’t 

leave things to chance. Discuss the options with a brother Knight who knows how 
to help. Someone who’s helped many other Catholic families not too different from 
yours. Someone who can offer you life insurance, long-term care, disability income 
and retirement products backed by the strength and security of an insurance    
provider rated among the top in the industry. 

 
Call me today to set up a time to meet. You’ll only regret that you didn’t call 

sooner. 

John Knight, FICF, KofC Field Agent            
  Cell: (404) 569-5265   Email: john.knight@kofc.org 

18 

Our council Insurance Field 
Agent, Sir Knight John 
Knight, has put together 

some great tips to consider 
monthly on the importance of 

proper insurance coverage.  
 

Following is this month’s    
insurance topic to ponder. 

KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  

families at great rates. 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
“Today’s up to you.        

I’ll help with the future.” 

        November Tip --  “Live On” or “Leave On” Money 
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November Birthdays  

Jim Campbell                  2nd 

John Duval                       2nd 

Ron Collins                      3rd 

Jim Reilly                         3rd 

Charles Santa Maria      5th 

Jim Maloney                    6th 

Dave Mason                     7th 

John Sousa                       7th 

Matt Allen                        8th 

Dennis Caniglia                8th 

Tom Kaboski                    8th 

David DeFay                     9th 

Steve Strong                     9th            

John Pepitone                 10th 

Greg Coletta                   11th 

Greg Kane                       12th 

John Buchholz                 13th 

Rick Cygnarowicz           13th 

Rod Austin                       16th 

Rafik Cressaty                 16th 

John Knight                     18th 

Nevin Hagerty                 20th 

Joe Kane                          20th 

Robert Anderson            21st  

Gert Kampfer                 21st 

Chris Trantow                22nd 

Arthur Montagne           23rd  

Dave Webster                 23rd 

Bruce Barker                  24th  

Ed Kucharski                 24th 

Don Myers                      25th     

Glenn Ruffenach            26th 

Gerry Sotomayor           27th 

Michael Fess                   28th 

Tom Livengood              28th 

Cliff Chapman                30th 

  

   Council Significant Dates 
November Wedding Anniversaries 

      Date                                                                Years 

         26th    George J. & Rita Foster                     62 

         12th    Rich & Jan Szyperski                         59 

         10th    Ron & Mary Burbank                        58 

         30th    Greg & Sharron Coletta                    46 

        22nd    John & Anne Marie Pepitone            45              

         19th    Jon & Yoshii Bird                                43                                                                                                                              

           7th    Gert & Joan Kampfer                        39 

        22nd    Jim & Suzanne Snoddy                      39 

         26th    Steve & Gail Craine                           38 

        22nd    Ken & Judith Gregg                           37 

         25th    Rafik & Patty Cressaty                      36 

          3rd    Dick & Melinda Marklein                  35 

         29th    Steve & Heidi Bales                            34 

         26th    Sean & Connie O’Neill                       32 

         10th    John & Diane Priede                          31 

        23rd    Marion & Laura Maloof                    26 

          3rd    Bob & Daphne Mack                          24 

         16th    Jeff & Ellen Gregor                            23 

         14th    Charlie & Christie McGraw              22 

        22nd    Scott & Mary Cohen                           17 

         13th    Alan & Stacey Prusek                         15  

         18th    Sean & Michiko Corrigan                  14 

         17th    Mark & Marisa Yanta                         13 

         26th    Rick & Michele Anne Cygnarowicz   10 

         20th    Paul & Cynthia Barranco                     9 

         25th    Will & Amy Estes                                  8 

           7th    Ray & Cecilia Turcotte                         7 

            1st    Greg & Julie Garneau                          6 

            1st    Andrew & Angeline Jedlicka               6 

         26th    Carlos & Zaida Gonzalez                     4 

           5th    Gregory & Jamie Moss                         3 

         11th    Robert & Alexandra Svoboda              3 

           9th    Charles & Tonia Gernazian                  1 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers: 
 
     Frank Murphy        Dennis Caniglia 
     Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
     Mike Walker            Wiley Maloof 
     George Swartz          Mark Foster 
     George Doyle            Joe Cavallaro            
     Dennis Crean            Eric Martin 
     John Pepitone           Bill Camden 
     Frank Paolozzi          David Guy 
     Al Kosek                    Dave Jeanson 
     Sam Portis                 Joe Kane  
     Jim Callison              Bill Peet 
     Tom Gissy, PSD 

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
 
   William O’Connor     Andy Diaz 
   John Nuzzulo              Matt Dewhurst 

   Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek  
   Ray Gustin 
 

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
 

Paul Nacey   Jack Knight    Jorge Carranza 
Bro. John Klein    Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao    Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small  
Father David Daly, LC   Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huyuh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
 

Our Beloved Widows 
 
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale    Jaye Norman    By Hurt 
MaryAnn Delaria (Lehman)      Karen Giles 
Antoinette Roy      Ruth Del Guercio  
Angela McCabe      Susan Cicero 
Pat Addison    Carol Bieszak    Helen O’Shea 
Winnifred Koss     Margie Vicknair 
Margaret McCabe    Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell     Evelyn Wittman 

Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 

John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 

Tom Burleigh’s niece 

Bill Camden’s son, Conan 

Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 

Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 

Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 

Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 

Mark Foster’s two uncles & wife Stephanie 

James Foy’s wife, Mary Lou Holt 

John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 

Michael Gregory’s mother, Jeanette Fox, 57 

Dave Guy’s sick relatives & friend Gary Kitchens 

Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 

Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 

David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 

Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 

Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 

Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 

Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 

Fr. Dan McCormick’s sister, Jane 

Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 

Paul Mudge’s friends and relations 

Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 

Dominic Palermo’s mother 

Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 

Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 

Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 

Frank Seco de Luceno’s wife and brother, Federico, had a heart attack. 

Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 

Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 

Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20 

George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 

Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 

Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 

Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  

Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
 

Memento Languorem 
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                   Memento Mori 
Brother John M. Foley, 49,  passed away on September 12th. His funeral Mass was held on October 
23th and celebrated by Monsignor Marren and a team of Knight acolytes. He was immediately interred 
in the All Saints columbarium after the ceremony. Please pray for his soul and the family. 
 
Brother Dennis Mackin’s brother,  John F. Mackin, 82, died in August 2014. He was a John Carroll     
University grad in 1955. He served as a judge in Avon Lake, Ohio. He and his wife Mary have 9          
children. Dennis called him a wonderful example as an older brother and great friend and advisor to 
him. Please pray for John, Dennis, and the family. 
 
Herb Broughton 
Nicholas D’Annunzio 

49 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 

 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Bill H. Giles                   8/05/2014 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Paul  J. Reale              11/10/2013      Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006        Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Salvatore De Pace         1/16/2006       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Chancellor                              Bill Camden                 770-329-9945        billcamden@hoscs.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Greg Crnkovich  770-390-0480       greg_c@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Dave Riedinger            770-986-6193        potownboy@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    E. J. Couvillian             770-642-6488       esnar@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards         (Lead)        Bryan St. Romain       678-777-7168        bryanstro@gmail.com 
                                  Edgar Pierson              770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net             
                          
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
  
Trustee Three-Year Term   Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee One-Year Term      Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        stanwasowski4@gmail.com 
 
District 7 Deputy     Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        stanwasowski4@gmail.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537       markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                                                                                           
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo                                           Dominic Palermo           404-256-1523        dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910        josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Bill Driscoll                     678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Council     Joe DeVita                       770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com             
Family Life                 Steven Strong                  770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Membership                                Dick Marklein                770-234-0149        brmcycle@hotmail.com  
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Open            
Vocations    John Stowell        770-671-9812         jsstowell@comcast.net 
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church 

Directory Pictures/Fourth of July Parade/ Low Country Boil  
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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VOTE! 
November 
 Council Mtg 

 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

 

1st  
Degree 

McGivney 
7:30 PM 

November 2014 

Kids Movie 
Night 7PM 
Social Hall 
“God’s Not 

Dead” 
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4th degree 
Gwinnett 

Place  
Sonesta  
Hotel 

Assembly 
Meeting 

Mary Our 
Queen 

6:15 Rosary 

7 Dinner/ 
7:30 Mtg 

   “Fathers for    
Good” Session 

   “Fathers for    
Good” Session 

Men’s Club 
All Saints  
Social Hall 
6:30 PM 

Nov. 1st 
Dunwoody 

Cleanup Day 
 

Brook Run 
Park Food 

Service 

   “Fathers for    
Good” Session 

All Saints  
Confirmation 
Honor Guard 

Thanks-
Giving 

Day 

Monastery 
Conyers Lecture 

Monsignor 
Parish 

Christmas 
Party 
6 PM 

 Keep Christ  
in Christmas 


